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“Hi Lachlan, about ten years ago when the crab fishery was at an all time low, there was 
mostly agreement between Industry and VFA to possibly close the fishery until it recovered. 
What changed the scenario was the realisation that the VFA was still responsible for 
managing the fishery and annual data was required. The cost of finding suitably qualified 
contractors to collect meaningful data was considerable. It was decided that leaving a small 
quota of 12 tonnes would allow possibly two operators [who knew what they were doing] to 
collect meaningful data at minimum cost. The further reduction of quota has led to a 
situation where no one is really interested, except one operator who was troublesome, and 
produced meaningless data. The loss of corporate memory is a significant problem in the 
VFA. The introduction of further monitoring discussed here will make it even less attractive 
for cray boats to go crabbing. You may have gold standard management with no 
entrants.  Regards David McCarthy  President  Portland Professional Fishermans Assoc.” 
 










